
Town of Kensington 
Kensington Recreation and Social Committee (KRSC) 

April 6, 2023 
Public Meeting, Town Hall 

5:30 pm 
Attending:  
Courtney Brady, KRSC Member 
Jessica Minghella, KRSC Member 
Lili Spinosa, KRSC Member 
Bob Soloman, Board of Selectman 
Stephanie Kosakowski, Kensington Summer Camp Coordinator/ Director 
 
Meeting opened at 5:32 pm. 
  
Summer Camp 2023: This meeting primarily focused on the summer camp planning.  Stephanie confirmed that 
John Lebel (Kensington FF/AEMT) will host a First Aid & CPR training for the incoming camp staff.  The date of this 
training is TBD, and Stephanie will coordinate with both Chief True and John Lebel.   Lili is working to complete the 
KES building usage form, to ensure the camp will have access to KES as needed.  Sarah Turcott (not in attendance) 
confirmed prior to the meeting that she is working to complete the online registration and payment 
system.  Stephanie is planning to visit the supply bunker at Sawyer Park for clean-out and inventory purposes.  We 
discussed and approved Stephanie to schedule "meet and greet" and in-person registrations while she is at the 
Park, April 18th, 5:00-6:30 pm, and again on April 22nd, 10:30 am-12:30 pm. KRSC members reviewed and 
approved the camp brochures and job posting fliers that Stephanie created.  We discussed the applications already 
received for both Counselor and CIT positions, and Stephanie will move forward with scheduling interviews in the 
upcoming weeks, ensuring at least one KRSC member is in attendance.  Jessica to confirm the Town Hall is 
available for interview use, during the days/ times discussed during this meeting. A motion was made to allow 
Stephanie's 13 year old son to attend random camp days at no charge, as he will be assisting his mother and will be 
a helper at the camp.  
POST MEETING UPDATE: the in-person registration dates and details to occur at Sawyer Park, have been posted on 
the Kensington Summer Camp FB page.  
Senior Tea:  The next senior social tea/ coffee is scheduled for April 19th, 10-11:30 am at the Town Hall.  Barbara 
Greenwood was alerted to this date, to gauge her interest in involving the Kindergarten children to participate in 
some capacity.   An additional senior tea was also scheduled for May 17th for 10-11:30 am, to be held at The 
Grange. 
 Old Home Day (OHD): The Sawyer Park Trust previously confirmed the OHD event to occur Aug 19th.  An email 
was provided to the various town organizations and committees, to attend a meeting at the Town Hall on May 4th 
at 5:30 pm, to kick start the event planning.  Anyone who is interested in being involved in planning/ volunteering/ 
participating in this event, is welcome to attend the meeting.   
 Other Business: Committee members voted in agreement to sponsor the KES 2023 yearbook with a $100 
donation.  Sponsorship includes providing pictures of the various KRSC events throughout the year to be included 
in the yearbook.     
  
Meeting closed at 6:28pm. 
  
The Kensington Recreation and Social Committee has moved their regular meetings to the second Thursday of 
each month at 5:00 pm at the Town Hall; this is subject to change based on the members' availability. The public is 
always welcome to attend.  The upcoming OHD planning meeting is scheduled for May 4, 2023, 5:30 pm at the 
Town Hall.  The next KRSC meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2023, 5:00pm at the Town Hall.  
  
  
Respectfully submitted,   
Jessica Minghella  


